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 INTERESTED IN  
BECOMING A 
MEMBER?   

Explore membership at a 
exploratory meeting  
Sun. Feb. 8th 

 
If you: 
Ý have been worshiping with 
us 

Ý have been enjoying our fellowship 
Ý are interested in becoming part of our fellowship  
Ý want to explore joining our church membership 
 
Come to a meeting on Sunday, February 8th at 10:15 
A.M. in the conference room next to the church office. 
This meeting is to greet those interested in becoming 
members and to schedule future sessions. 
 
Contact the office at 215-855-8364 to register. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

“Yet even now, says the LORD, return to me with all your heart . . .ò 
Joel 2:12 

 
 

Ash Wednesday Community Service 
Wednesday, February 18, 2015 
7 pm at Lansdale UMC 

 
 

Service of worship, communion and giving of ashes 
 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME 
TO BEGIN A HOLY LENT TOGETHER 

 ÚÏɯ6ÌËÕÌÚËÈàɯ-ÖÛÌ 

ÍÙÖÔɯ/ÈÚÛÖÙɯ,Èß 
 
     Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten 
season, which leads up to Easter (April 5th  this year).  
 
     This can be an extremely powerful service as we 
focus on what Jesus the Christ has done for us.  
 
     This is also the beginning of our Midweek Lenten 
services with the North Broad Street churches. (A 
nursery will be available every Wednesday night) I 
strongly encourage you to attend and be blessed. 
 
     May our Lord and Savior bless you as we begin the 
Lenten journey.                ---Pastor Max 

38th  Annual 
Bright  

Beginnings 
Open House  
Sat. Feb. 7th   

 

9:00 a.m. -1:00 p.m. 
Come on out and meet the teach-

ers, enjoy some refreshments,  
and register for September.  

 
For more info:  

Contact Liz Bonner  (215 -362-1373) or  
brightbeginnings5@verizon.net  

1st Baptist and LUMC Chancel Choirs to 
join for Ash Wednesday Service 

see page 6 for details 
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 Worship Services for February 2015 

February 1st - The Fourth Sunday after Epiphany - Communion Sunday 
Scripture Reading: Psalm 102:12-28, Malachi 3:6-7  
Meditation: "The Immutability of God"  Pastor Max 

Hymns: #139 - Praise to the Lord, the Almighty όOpening) 
 #2009 - O God Beyond All Praising (Prayer) 
 #507 - Through it All (Preparation) 
 #614 - For the Bread Which You Have Broken (Communion) 
 #103 - Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise (Closing) 

 
February 8th - The Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 
Scripture Reading: Psalm 135:5-7, Isaiah 46:3-13 
Message: "Sovereignty of God”  Deb Neild, Assistant to the Pastor, Deacon Candidate  
Hymns: #154 - All Hail the Power of Jesus' Name (Opening) 

 #2195 - In the Lord I’ll Be Ever Thankful (Prayer) 
 #2016 - Glorify Thy Name (Preparation) 
 #580 - Lead On, O King Eternal (Closing)  

 
February 15th - The Last Sunday after Epiphany ï Transfiguration of the Lord 
Scripture Readings: I John 4:8, I Peter 1:16, II Thessalonians 1:6, Luke 6:36, Psalm 145:17,  
Message: "God’s Moral Attributes”  Pastor Max  
Hymns: #617 - I Come with Joy (Opening) 

 #2065 - More Precious than Silver (Prayer) 
 #334 - Sweet, Sweet Spirit (Preparation) 
 #367 - He Touched Me (Closing)  

 
February 22nd - The First Sunday of Lent 
Scripture Readings: John 1:1-149 
Message: "Jesus the Christ and the Creator"  Pastor Max 
Hymns: #145 - Morning Has Broken (Opening) 

 #2021 - What a Mighty God We Serve (Prayer) 
 #393 - Spirit of the Living God (Preparation) 
 #545 - The Church's One Foundation (Closing) 

2015 Community Lenten Services Schedule 
Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m., Feb. 18-Mar. 25 

Theme: ñSpiritual Disciplinesò 
Nursery Available 

  
Date Church Speaker   Topic 

Feb. 18 

Ash Wed. 

Lansdale UMC Rev. Deb Darlington   Prayer 

  

Feb. 25 

  
Holy Trinity 

Episcopal 

Rev. Kent Berghuis   Fasting 
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                                                               February, 2015  

February is packed with all kinds of stuff. There is Washington’s and Lincoln’s Birthdays (President’s 
Day), Black History month, Groundhog Day, Valentine’s Day, Ash Wednesday, and the beginning of Lent. If 
you would ask me why I like February, I would confess that it is because it is a short month and the next month 
begins Spring. I’m starting to dislike winter with its cold and illnesses.  

However, I also like it because of Valentine’s Day. I really enjoyed getting 
Sally flowers, chocolates, jewelry, dinners out, and all the other stuff that men get 
their wives to show their love. As I have gotten older, I still like getting those things 
for Sally, showing that I love and appreciate her. However we both know that the 
love we for each other has grown as it has been tested over the years. It has 
deepened beyond the traditional Valentine gifts so much that our love is expressed 
and appreciated in daily acts, words, and expressions of thoughtfulness consistently 
building up our love for each other. The love we have for God and each other works 
pretty much the same way. 

Most of you know that one of my favorite passages of Scripture is Proverbs 
3:5-6. Let me also share with you the two preceding verses. “Let love and 
faithfulness never leave you; bind them around your neck, write them on the tablet of your heart. Then 
you will win favor and a good name in the sight of God and man. Trust in the LORD with all your heart 
and lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways acknowledge him, and he will make your paths 
straight.ò  

Our love for God and each is often tested and if we do not give up and keep love and faithfulness in our 
hearts, everything will fall into place. I’m not talking about love that is conditional and without sacrifice. I’m 
talking about AGAPE, God’s unconditional and sacrificial love. We do not have to agree with someone to love 
them. We do not have to accept someone’s behavior to love them. I know this sounds crazy, but we do not have 
like someone’s personality or mannerisms to love them. All you need to do is let God’s love radiate through 
you to all people. Sure - some will not accept it. But keep love and faithfulness bound around your neck and 
written on the tablet of you heart and those who choose to accept will give it back tenfold. 

1 John 4:7-8 states, ñDear friends, let us love one another, for love comes from God. Everyone who 
loves has been born of God and knows God. Whoever does not love does not know God, because God is 
love.ò The word “love” here is not conditional love but AGAPE love. Imagine a world like that! You can only 
do it through God’s Spirit of love in you. Can you love like this? Sure you can! ñI can do everything through 
Christ who gives me strength.ò (Phil 4:13)  

 
In the Lord’s Love and Service,  
Pastor Max Jaouen 

Have you checked out our wonderful PRAISE service? 
 

     As most of you know, LUMC started a contemporary service about five years ago.  Over that time, this service has 
become a huge blessing to worshippers.  Eva Jennings and the entire Praise team are so gifted and have inspired so many 
in and outside of our building.  Worshippers are quickly surrounded by the presence of the Holy Spirit as the atmosphere 
and music invite them to a deeper awareness of His love.   
     The Praise Team and our church leadership are currently working to increase attendance at this service.  We are 
working on marketing the service and encourage you to join our efforts.  What can you do as a member of Lansdale 
Methodist?  Here are some ideas: 

*Invite people you know who are unchurched or currently not attending a church to attend our church.  Even if   
you attend the Traditional Service, you may want to invite them to the Praise Service and attend with them.   
Studies have shown that unchurched people may embrace a contemporary service more readily.  Each case is 
different and you will know if the Traditional Service may be a better fit. 
*Even if you are a regular worshipper at the Traditional Service, we encourage you at attend the Praise service 
once a month or on some periodic basis.   

Why are we suggesting this?  It is NOT to encourage you to switch services.  We want you to continue to attend the ser-
vice that you are drawn to.  But we are asking you to expand your horizons.  Your occasional attendance will encourage 
those who are visiting, encourage the Praise team, and uplift the other worshippers.  And you will get to know other 
members and friends of our church better. 
 So in brief we are asking you to INVITE others to attend the service and we are asking you to ATTEND OCCA-
SIONALLY!!     
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     I would like to use this article to highlight our 
Sunday School Classes.  We have some 
wonderfully dedicated teachers who come every 
week and share the gospel with the children in their 
class.  Sunday School opens up on Sunday Morning 
with Praise and Prayer.  We meet upstairs in the 
elementary classrooms.  We sing fun songs of 
praise, share our joys, and pray for our concerns.  
The children always amaze me with their eagerness 
to share their week with me and the other children.   
 
     After our opening the children go to their 
classes.  We have classes for all ages.  The littlest 
of the group, the 3-5 year olds, attend class with 
either Michelle Johnson, or myself (Liz Bonner).  
The 1st - 3rd graders attend class with Mrs. Kathy 
Beebe.  The 4th-6th graders are led by Mrs. Ellen 
Graves.  The 7th and 8th graders are taught by 
Wayne Wylie, and the High School class is led by 
Dave Edwards and Steve Daubney.  I can’t say 
enough about these awesome teachers and how 
much they do for the Sunday School and the 
church.  I am so thankful for their commitment to 
the church and the children.    Next time you see 
your child’s teacher, please thank them for all they 
do.  Show them they are appreciated!!  We couldn’t 
have a Sunday School without them. 
 
     In February, we will be starting our Lenten 
Mission Project.  Make sure to be in church on 
February 22 to hear about our exciting program.  It 
will also be presented in Sunday School for all the 
children.   
 
Liz Bonner, Director 

 

 

 
 
     What a busy month January was.  We started off 
the New Year with our Annual Pajama Party.  The 
children had such a great time coming to school in 
their pajamas, robes and slippers!  We always have 
fun learning about snow, mittens, arctic animals & 
Martin Luther King Jr.   
 
     January also brings Registration for September!  
It’s hard to think about September in January, but 
that’s how far in advance registration needs to take 
place.  We have 4 classes.  Our 2 day morning class is 
open to children 2 ½ years old.  We also have a 3 day 
class for children age 3 & young 4’s.  Then they can 
move onto our Pre-K program, which is 4 mornings 
or 4 afternoons a week.   
 
      The students already attending Bright Beginnings 
signed up for the class they need for next year.  New 
students will register at our 38th Annual Open House 
which will be held on Saturday, Feb. 7th from 9:00-
1:00.  Please tell your family, friends and neighbors 
about our wonderful nursery school.  We welcome 
everyone to join us at the Open House.  We also 
encourage parents to come visit a classroom, when 
class is in session, so they can meet the teachers and 
see what fun and exciting things happen here at 
Bright Beginnings! 
   
    We are also running a promotion for parents of 
children already attending the school.  If they refer a 
family and the family does register for a class, the 
referring family will receive a $50.00 bonus that will 
go towards their tuition.  We hope to attract new 
families to the school with this incentive.  Word of 
mouth has always been our best advertising tool. 
 
     If you would like more information, please contact 
Liz Bonner-Director.  She can be reached at 215-362-
1373, or brightbeginnings5@verizon.net. 

Bright               
Beginnings  

Prayer & Praise Breakfasts  

All ladies are invited to attend the Prayer & Praise 

Breakfast on Thursday, Feb. 26 at 8:30 A.M. at 

Franconis’ Pizzeria.  Please note, however, that if 

the weather is inclement, the breakfast will be can-

celed for this month. 

New Horizons   
Adult Sunday School Class 

 
Come join the New Horizon's Sunday 
School class which meets in the room over 
the kitchen.  We are currently completing 
discussion of the book I Am A Church Mem-
ber by Thom S. Rainer.  We will be moving 
on to another study led by class mem-
bers.  Recently, we have added a few new 
participants in our class which has enriched 
the discussions.  Come check us out!! 

mailto:brightbeginnings5@verizon.net
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Happy New Year from Youth Ministry! 

I’d like to take a moment and let you know what our 
Youth have been up to in 2015 so far:   
 
* We’ve been to Dave & Busters for an evening 
out 

* tried our first Souper Bowl fundraiser (thank you 
for your support) 

* gone snow tubing (now that Winter has truly ar-
rived) 

* resumed our weekly Youth Group meetings and  
* continue to work on our Youth Musical – Com-
ing in March – “State Road 47”! 

 
Please be sure to mark your calendars for our upcom-
ing, church-wide events including: 
Ý “State Road 47” – A Youth Musical coming the 
      weekend of March 21 & 22 @ 7PM 
Ý Our Spring Rummage Sale will be coming in          
April…we’re finalizing these dates now!  Look 
for an update in March. 

In His Love, Brent 

From the LUMC Library 

Are the doldrums of  

winter getting you down? 
Here are two new books to 
add some spice to your day.  
 
We know the comforts of 
good cooking and the rich 
symbolism of gathering 
around the table to share a 
meal. The author of In Her Kitchen, a photographer, 
traveled the world to capture these moments with 
grandmothers and arranged them in a book, a collec-
tion of ñloving portraits of the power of food and 
family, no matter where in the world you sit down for 
dinner.ò 

 
Do you like to make things and 
want simple creative projects 
that may be more satisfying 
than spending hours clicking or 
scrolling up and down a com-
puter screen?  In Make & Give, 
Erin Jang and Steph Hung have 
created 35 projects for you to 
make something to give away 
and enjoy the double satisfac-

tion of making and giving. ñA handmade giftðeven 
the smallest and simplest of gesturesðbrings a smile 
and makes a moment more meaningful.ò 
Look for the books on the book cart outside the li-
brary. 
 
Verna Colliver,  LUMC Library Director 

 

 Church Directory Updates: 
(in Bold) 

 
Bingham, Rev. Walt & Jane 
3250 State Rd., RL 569 
Sellersville, PA  18960 
(215) 257-3490 
 
Frederick, Ruth 
Shepherdôs Way, Rm 108 
Lutheran Community 
Telford, PA  18969-1787 
(215) 723-9819 

 

February Youth Calendar 
 

1 – Musical Practice @ 2PM to 4PM 
1 - Youth Group @ 4PM to 5:30PM 
8 - Musical Practice @ 2PM to 4PM 
8 – Dave & Busters Event @ 4PM to 8PM – You 
must be signed up for this event.  Drivers Needed! 
15 - Musical Practice @ 2PM to 4PM 
15 - Youth Group @ 4PM to 5:30PM 
16 (Monday) – Musical Practice @ 10AM to 2PM 
22 – Musical Practice @ 1PM to 4PM 
22 – Youth Group @ 4PM to 5:30PM 

Electronic Giving to LUMC 
 

Do you want to give your tithes and offerings to 
LUMC every Sunday but are not always able to get 
to church? You can arrange to have your monetary 
gift sent to LUMC electronically every week. You 
may be wondering, “What do I do when I come to 
church and do not have an envelope to place in the 
offering plate?”.  
 
Contact Warren Shaedle, Financial Secretary, to 
learn how to set up electronic giving and how to an-
swer that “What do I do…” question.  
 
Call 215-368-4735H or 215-692-0668C or email 
warren14@comcast.net for more information.  

mailto:warren14@comcast.net
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    ~ Anthems for February 2015~ 
 

2/1 For the Bread Which You Have Broken
 Timothy Shaw  
2/8 Psalm 150 - Heinrich Schutz 
2/15 Immortal, Invisible  -  Mary McDonald 
2/18  Take the Name of Jesus with You  -  
 Baxter/Doane  & 
 All Because of the Wonderful Cross  -   
 Mary McDonald 
2/22 Give Me Jesus   -  Douglas Wagner 

Nursery News 
 

February is the month 
of love we have for 
friends and God 
above. We will learn 
more about love and 

friendship too. We know God’s love is for all and he 
loves what we do.  
 
The story of Jesus and his friends “Fishing for Men” 
will be a lot of fun when we go “fishing” again. We 
will try to catch fish made out of paper with hooks on a 
stick and some of those papers will be people that we 
pick. I am looking forward to spring when we welcome 
warm weather and learn more Bible stories as we play 
together.  
 
Welcome to Michelle Strauss and her two-year old son 
Michael! Michelle will be helping in the nursery. Stop 
on by and introduce yourself to Michelle and Michael.  
 
Have A Happy Valentine’s day,  
Miss Donna 

 

The February UMM 
Monthly Men's 
Breakfast Meeting 
will be on Saturday, 
February 14 at 8:00 
A.M. in the classroom above kitch-
en.  Breakfast will be provided.   
We welcome all men for a morning of fel-
lowship & devotions together. 
Hope to see you there!! 

Donations for Manna can be placed in the box out-
side Stringer Auditorium. 
Immediate Needs: 
ÅCanned Fruit 
ÅPasta Sauce & Tomato Products 
ÅLarger Diaper Sizes (4,5,6) & Pull-Ups 
ÅPersonal Care Items (shampoo, soap, deodorant) 
and Paper Products (tissues, toilet paper) 
ÅFresh Produce (apples, oranges, potatoes, and other 
fruit/veg that has good shelf life) 
Other foods needed in general: 
ÅCanned Soups (tomato, chicken, mixed veg, etc.) 
ÅCanned Carrots and Corn, and other vegetables 
ÅBaked Beans 
ÅPasta 
ÅRice (bulk ok) 
ÅPeanut Butter & Jelly 
ÅCereal and Oatmeal 
ÅFrozen Meats (household size best, but bulk ok) 
 

"SOUPER" BOWL SUNDAY 

UMW will collect meat-based canned soup 
for Manna On Main Street on Feb. 1.  

Please bring in your soup and place in the 
container provided in the Narthex.   

1st Baptist and LUMC Chancel Choirs to 
join for Ash Wednesday service 

 
     The adult choirs of 1st Baptist and LUMC will 
combine for the anthems at the Ash Wednesday ser-
vice on February 18th. 
     First Baptist Director of Music, Janet Gross, said 
“We all really do enjoy the Ash Wed. service at 
LUMC and look forward to the possibility of com-
bining again.” 
     LUMC’s Ed Roberts said “This is such a treat to 
work with Janet’s choir; it gives the Lenten season a 
beautiful beginning. 
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN SOCIAL ACTION REPORT 
UMCOR COFFEE PROJECT   
As you have enjoyed delicious fairly traded decaf coffee over the years at LUMC, you join the United 
Methodist Committee on Relief and Equal Exchange in creating a more just and green food system. 
UMCOR Small Farmer Fund 
Fifteen cents per pound of Equal Exchange products purchased goes to the UMCOR Small Farmer Fund, sup-
porting small-scale farming communities throughout the world. 
We are now helping “THE EQUAL EXCHANGE RED CHERRY CHALLENGE ñ 
 DID YOU KNOW? Coffee beans are actually the seeds of a fruit commonly known as a coffee cherry.  
When farmers see an abundance of bright red cherries, they know their farm is healthy and will produce a 
bountiful harvest. 
 Equal Exchange is teaming up with their farmer partners in El Salvador and Guatemala to tackle the 
pressing challenges of climate change. When we order Fair Trade coffee, we support farmer-led initiatives to 
combat climate change, like coffee leaf rust, rising temperatures, and natural disasters.  10 cents per pound of 
any coffee we purchase through May 31. 2015 will go to the RED CHERRY FUND.   Together, we can help 
build healthy farms and resilient communities.   
To get more information on Equal Exchange Fairly Trade coffee, explore their websites:  
www.equalexchange.coop/umcor.  You can Sign-up on the Inter-faith web page to receive their online e-
newsletter, A taste of Justice. 
NOTE: I will be ordering 6 14-oz. Medium Ground Regular Equal Exchange Fairly Traded Coffee in a can, 
called ñHOPEôS BLEND. There have been requests for Regular Coffee, to be used for Morning Activities.  
The Decaf will still be used for dinners and luncheons. We would like all coffee, regular and decaf, purchased 
and used at LUMC to be Fair Trade Coffee.  The cost of purchasing from Equal Exchange is competitive with 
other brands.   If your committee, Sunday School Classes or organization would like to donate money to defry 
some of the expense, a check can be given to the church’s “General Use Fund”.  
The regular and decaf coffee will be located in the kitchen.  Additional supplies will be located in the Loft.  
When the supply of regular or decaf coffee gets down to one bag or can, please inform Arlene Lukens by e-
mail to have supplies replenished.  Thank you!! 
 
 

2015 Spring Mission Trips  Announced 
 

There are 2 mission trips being planned for Spring 2015 back to Crisfield, MD to help continue and finish repair 
projects on homes affected by Super Storm Sandy in 2012 with the multi-church team, Carpenterôs Calling Mis-
sion Team: 
 
1. Sun. April 12 to Sat. April 18, 2015 -  
      limited space of 30 volunteers for housing. 
2. Sun. May 3 to Sat. May 9, 2015- limited space of 30 volunteers for housing. 
 
The cost of trips is $225 each.  Reservations with a $100 deposit will be on a first come basis and no later than 
Feb 2nd. Late registrations will be accepted on available space only. 
 
For more information contact: Barb or Ed Hartmann at ebhartmann1722@gmail.com or 215-855-1722 (home), 
coordinators for Carpenter’s Calling Mission Team. 
 

http://www.equalexchange.coop/umcor
mailto:ebhartmann1722@gmail.com
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Adult Dine-Around 
Be a sweetheart and join us for February's Dine-

around.  We shall meet at 11:30 A.M. on Thursday, 
Feb. 5th at Franconi's Pizzeria in the Redner's 
Shopping Center, 1200 Welsh Road, North 
Wales.  Please sign up on the bulletin board across 
from Stringer Auditorium.  If you have questions or 
need a ride, please call Marlene Ney at 215-822-
8067.  

Missions Work Area 
 

  The Blue Envelope Mission 
Emphasis for February is Manna 
on Main Street. 
Your monetary Valentine “Love 
Gift” will support those in need in 

our local community during the cold winter months. 
The Missions Committee thanks the congregation 
for those supporting the “Missions in the Kitchen” 
Pork BBQ sandwich luncheon Jan 11, 2015. Your 
donations help support our LUMC volunteers going 
on mission trips.  Two Mission trips planned for 
Spring 2015. April 12 – 18th & May 3 - 9th to 
continue repair/recovery work from Super Storm 
Sandy in 2012 in Crisfield, MD. Your donations 
during January in the Blue Envelope & the luncheon 
bring Hope to Families in Crisfield by supporting 
our volunteers. 
If interested in volunteering for either trip, contact 
Ed or Barb Hartmann at 
ebhartmann1722@gmail.com  for space availability. 
 

If you have a request for the Prayer Chain,  
please call Janet Harper,  215-699-3026. 

Online Prayer Requests are also available. 

                       Recycling in February 

 
ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯThe next recycling day will be on                       
                            Saturday, February 21, from 9:00  
                            to 10:00 A.M.  Please check the 
bulletin board for items that are accepted.  They 
must be clean and sorted in the various categories.  
We only take cardboard if there is room.   
 
The suggested donation is $2 to cover the cost of 
gasoline and the $8 entrance fee at the Pottstown 
recycling facility.  
 
For information telephone Sandi Delong (215-699-
7125). 
 

 

Thank You Notes 
 

Dear LUMC family, 
    Thank you for your generous Christmas gift to all 
of us staff members! It means a lot to us. We serve 
you with joy and pleasure, and pray that God will 
continue to use us to bless and minister to you 
through the ministry gifts that He has granted to us. 
In Christ, Pastor Max, Deb, Ed, Ruth, Eva, Bill, Liz, 
Brent and Jennifer 
 
Thank you all for the generous gift given to me for 
Christmas as a staff member. The money will go to-
wards our powder room “fix up” project. Thanks 
again to carolers for singing to/with us before Christ-
mas. Mom wants to join the choir in the fall. Thank 
you, Donna L. Fritz and Grace F. Bickelman 
 
Your generous contributions to purchase Acme gift 
certificates came up to $830. They were decided be-
tween Manna and the visiting nurses. Ruth Frederick, 
Beth Starrett and Mickey Gerhart collected this year. 
Thank you, Mickey Gerhart 
 
On Sunday December 21st, a group of Christmas 
carolers, led by Noel Fisher and Sandy Delong came 
to Dock Meadows to sing to my mother – Ruth 
Kashishian. I just wanted to extend a heart-felt 
THANK YOU to all those Carolers. They were the 
highlight of my mother’s week. She does suffer from 
some dementia, but she sang along with them and 
remembered most of the words to the songs. To see 
the smile and joy radiating from her as she sang 
along was priceless. 
Thanks again, Sean Kashishian 

 

mailto:ebhartmann1722@gmail.com
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Death 
Fred Deininger 
Sympathy is expressed to the Deininger fam-
ily upon the death of Fred Deininger Dec. 
29, 2014. 

Births 
*Calvin Michael Kennedy was born No-
vember 19, 2014 to Eric and Carol Kennedy.   

He joins big sister Ellie. The grandparents 
are Tom (Calvin) and Mary McLaughlin. 
 
*Emma Grace Regino was born January 
12, 2015. Parents are John and Christine 
Regino. The grandparents are Bob and 
Marilyn Snyder. 

Partnership with Oak Park Elemen-
tary School 

We have adopted Oak Park Elementary 
School as part of our connection with the 
North Penn Partnership of Churches.  How 
can you support the students at Oak Park? 
*Tutor students after school 
*Go into the classroom and listen to students 
read 
*Be a pen pal with students; be a source of 
support and encouragement 
*Is there another way you would like to sup-
port Oak Park? 
Please e-mail Deb Neild at lumc-
asst2pastor@verizon.net or call 215-855-
8364 to support the students in our commu-
nity at Oak Park Elementary School. 

Baptism 
AraBella Bryant was baptized on Dec. 21, 
2014. She is the daughter of Bradley and 
Crystal Bryant, and sister of Bradley and Mi-
cah. 

Another Thank You Note 

Dear LUMC, on behalf of Abington Health Chil-

dren’s clinic and the families you helped this 

Thanksgiving, I would like to offer my sincere 

thanks and gratitude for the extremely generous gift 

card donations you made this holiday season.   

Your continued support and generosity is not over-

looked. The gift cards you donated allowed 26 fami-

lies to begin their holiday season n a positive note. 

Your church members set a wonderful example and I 

hope others are inspired by your giving.  

Thank you again for your act of kindness, I assure 

you that is has positively impacted others within our 

community. Please share my thanks with everyone 

who made these donations possible. I have attached 

thank-you notes from the families as well.  

Sincerely, Julie S. Paslowski, MSW, LSW-

Children’s Clinic Social Woker 

mailto:lumc-asst2pastor@verizon.net
mailto:lumc-asst2pastor@verizon.net
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2/1 Eve Kosten 
 Carolyn Rhoten  
 Jill Nickerson 
 Rob Young 
2/2 Ester Nofsinger 
2/4 M.J. Proud 
 Kim Valinsky 
2/5 Lucas Regino 
2/9 Rita Proud 
  Ella Kennedy 
2/12 Arleen Peyton 
  Grace Reinhardt 
2/13 Donna Fritz 
2/14 Olamae Musika 
 Cassie Nickerson 
 Verna Colliver 
 Zachary Nofsinger  
2/15 Elizabeth Jebran 
2/17 Diana Perry 
2/18 Deb Moses 
 Marilyn 
 Hollenbeck 
 Jennifer Manning,  
 Jenna Sementa  
2/19 Joan Berkheiser 
 Garrett Belfield 
  Maura Kennedy 
2/20 Jaru Harris-Kurtz 
 Margaret Fiegel 
 David Schaefer 
2/21 Daniel Yard Sr. 

2/22 Becky Nofsinger 
2/23 Susan Fischer 
 Amy Walters 
2/24 Holly Tilley 
 Jessica Baringer 
  Anthony Scarpaci 
2/25 Sharon Filaferro  
2/27 Sarah Shaedle 
2/28 Travis Cook 

Anniversaries 

Birthdays 

Are you Unemployed?  
Underemployed?  

 

Do you want to talk to others who are sharing 

the same experience as you are? At Joseph’s 

People (Hatfield Chapter) we offer support 

and guidance to those who are unemployed 

or underemployed. Join us on the first and 

third Thursday of each month at 7:30pm in 

the St Maria Goretti Parish Center Library. 

For more information contact Bob Snyder at 

215-353-2691 or Jane Cocks at 

jlcmba@verizon.net 

2/1 
 
     2/3  - Jack & Donna Armstrong . …..52nd 
  - Boyce & Mary Ann Craig .  ….41st 
      2/9   - Randall & Patty Stemler . …. .7th 
    2/10   - John & Barbara Siegfried . ... .13th 
    2/14   - Richard & Jill Kriebel . . . . .  .29th 
    2/17   - Dave & Becky Nofsinger . . . . . 7th 
    2/24   - Steve & Susan Gillan . . . . . . .  24th 

Thank You Note: 
 

Lansdale United Methodist Church, 
     Thank you again for hosting the blood drive for us 
on Monday, Dec. 22nd! Here are the results: 
Goal: 23 
Scheduled: 35 
Presenting: 22 
Double Red Cell: 3 (6) 
Collected: 24!! 
     With the results of your blood drive, you will be 
helping 72 patients in our local hospitals. Thanks to 
you and all Lansdale United Methodist Church Mem-
bers and community who participated! We cannot 
thank you enough for all that you are doing and what 
your support means to our community, our patients 
and their families.  
     We look forward to working with you all again 
next year! Please let me know how everything went 
on your end. 
Warm Regards,  
Suzette 
Suzette Pavia 
Account Manager 
Penn Jersey Blood Services Region  
American Red Cross 
700 Spring Garden Street 
Philadelphia PA, 19123 
215-687-8403 (c)  
215-451-2546 (f)  

suzette.pavia@redcross.org 

 

mailto:suzette.pavia@redcross.org
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Lansdale United 
 Methodist Church 
215-855-8364 

Fax : 215-855-1534 
e-mail: LUMCmail@verizon.net 

 
 

Our church extends  
a warm welcome to you. 

 
 

Senior Pastor: 
Rev. Dr. Max Jaouen    

                       Staff                                            
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           Church Leadership                   

 

    ~~~ 

Sunday Morning 
Worship Services: 

 

  9 A.M.  Traditional  
 11:15 A.M.  Contemporary 

 
 

Church School: 
10:15  A.M.  All ages  

 

 

    Nursery Care:  
            - infants to age 3  all morning 

The March newsletter deadline is 

February 12, 2015 

The Circuit Rider is a monthly newsletter of Lansdale United Methodist Church.  Leave articles 
with name and phone number in the newsletter mailbox in the church office or e-mail to 
LansdaleCircuitRider@verizon.net.  We reserve the right to edit for content and space. 
 

Editor: Frank Mensah, (215) 872-9255  Production: Joan Johnson, Dick Lehman 

Lay Leaders:   Luann Ingram  
Assistant: Catherine Goerss-Murphy 
Church Council: Cindy Scheetz 
Assistant Chair : Todd Harper 
Church and Society: Lonnie Turnipseed 
and Laurel Harper 
Discipleship:  Peter Noll and Paul DeLong 
Finance: Jeff Clamer 
Financial Secretary: Warren Shaedle  
Lay Leadership: Max Jaouen and Paul 
Bonner.  
Librarian:  Verna Colliver 
Missions:  Ed Hartmann  
Staff Parish Relations:  Dave Edwards  
Treasurer: Darren Johnson, 
Assistant Chair Richard Hardisty  
Trustees:  Mike Nickerson 
UMM President:  Joe Millman 
Worship: Connie Barnes  
and  Maryellen Reinmiller 

                                                                  

Pastor: Rev. Dr. Max Jaouen  
Assistant to the Pastor: Debra Neild 
Administrative Assistant: Jennifer Warner 
Music/Choir Director:  Ed Roberts 
Organist:  Ruth Rineer 
Contemporary Worship Leader:  
Eva Jennings  
Children’s Education Director:  
Liz Bonner 
Youth Director:  Brent Snyder 
Nursery Director: Donna Fritz 
Bright Beginnings Nursery School: 
 Liz Bonner 
Custodian:  Bill Scheetz 
 
 


